WFP/EB.1/2010/6-G/1 Final Update on the Wings II Project
BACKGROUND

WINGS II

The upgrade project aimed to:

· introduce industry-standard information systems that were as free from customization as possible, enabling easier and faster future upgrades in response to WFP’s evolving needs;

· re-design WFP’s business processes to permit use of standard information systems and address needs not fully met by the previous WINGS system, including embedding International Public Sector Accounting Standards (IPSAS) compliance in the day-today processes. [par.5]

The 2009 Edition of WINGS II ensures the following:

i) WFP now has the foundation for a robust and broad information system

ii) Inefficiencies in the former WINGS architecture and processes have been addressed, allowing for expanded functionalities. 

iii) Previous needs that are fully addressed by WINGS II include: i) seamless compliance with IPSAS requirements; ii) mainstreaming of the main goals of the business process review (BPR) initiative to maximize the use of resources and ensure that food is available to beneficiaries on time; iii) ability to incorporate such food assistance modalities as cash transfers and vouchers; iv) improved visibility and greater ability to link project outputs to WFP’s Strategic Objectives; v) better management of human resources through a single global view of WFP’s employees.
2009 EDITION
The expected improvements as a result of the 2009 Edition can be grouped into four areas: i) improved management support tools; ii) more efficient compliance with IPSAS; iii) improved controls and oversight for a decentralized organization; and iv) structural improvements. [par.13]

BEYOND THE 2009 EDITION

The transition activities described in the last report (WFP/EB.2/2009/5-G/1) have all been completed and the responsibility for providing ongoing support and implementing any future editions has been mainstreamed. Technology aspects are now the responsibility of the Information Technology and Management Division. Certain aspects of how the project was organized will stay in place, with process owners, process experts and local process experts providing support for the 2009 edition. [par.23-25]
The Secretariat has indicated that further improvements are to be implemented in annual editions, and expects to provide a timetable and costs for improvements and deferred functionalities at the Board’s 2010 Annual Session. The Secretariat will select the improvements for annual editions based on the Programme’s most critical needs. Some improvements that could be delivered are:
· Making the most of new SAP modules

· Wider role-out of 2009 edition solutions

· Further functionality extensions

· The e-Guide [par.26-33]

BUDGET STATUS

At the end of December 2009, US$54.8 million of the allocated US$56.5 million had been spent. [par.36]

Value of WINGS II Intangible Asset

Intangible asset at the end of 2008: US$30.9 million

Estimated value of the asset at the time of writing this report is US$45.4 million [par.39]

BENEFITS FRAMEWORK

Approach

The Resource management and Accountability Department is in the process of defining a set of corporate results and their corresponding corporate indicator. [par.43]
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